



San Francisco International Airport

F.W#170872

2018 AUG 21 PM 1:11

August 13, 2018

Ms. Angela Calvillo Clerk of the Board of Supervisors City and County of San Francisco City Hall, Room 244 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, CA 94102 BY EMAIL & US MAIL Angela.Calvillo@sfgov.org

Subject:

TERMINAL 1 – HARVEY MILK TERMINAL ORDINANCE NO. 62-18 ACTION ITEM

Dear Ms. Calvillo:

I am writing to apprise you of recent action taken to approve a plan for design and placement of artwork in Terminal 1 to memorialize the life and legacy of Harvey Milk.

On April 10, 2018, the San Francisco Board of Supervisors passed Ordinance No. 62-18 naming Terminal 1 at the San Francisco International Airport for Harvey Milk and requiring the Airport Director to submit to the Arts Commission for the Commission's approval a plan for artwork honoring Harvey Milk's legacy no later than September 1, 2018.

At the August 6, 2018 meeting of the Arts Commission, a plan including two pieces of public art, an Airport Museum Inglenook space pre-security and post-security, and a crowd sourced photography exhibit on a terminal-long construction wall honoring Supervisor Milk's legacy in Terminal 1 was approved.

I will also submit a follow-up report by December 1, 2018 to the Board of Supervisors and Mayor London N. Breed, describing the steps that the Airport has taken to implement the ordinance, as required.

Please feel free to contact me if you need any further details on the action taken by the Arts Commission approving the Terminal 1 artwork plan on August 6, 2018.

ery truly yours,

Airport Director